
violence free messenger  
Dear Friends,
Recently, I was presented with some myth-busting questions about domestic violence and thought that the 
dialogue would be valuable for conversation.  I found that by using the word “lie,” a framework of doubt is 
usually established around the victim and casts doubt on the person’s credibility.  And, there is no room given 
for a victim withholding the information as a protective factor.    
Is it common or uncommon in your experience that victims of domestic abuse lie about the cause of 
physical injuries caused by the abuser? Victims often try and protect abusers from negative consequences 
while seeking medical intervention or explaining to acquaintances, employers, friends and family how an 
injury has occurred.  There is extensive shame for victims in their emotional and mental processing of the 
abuse. Victims often wonder what is wrong with them that the abuser decided to abuse them.  Abusers often 
make repeated statements that direct the onus for the abuse to be the victim’s actions, behaviors, emotions, 
mental health forcing the abuser to action.  
In your experience, do victims lie to the police? Victims at times do withhold information or make 
untrue statements to law enforcement.  Victims rely heavily on their own safety planning and decision making 

to keep themselves safe.  Trusting that a stranger, even a law-enforcement officer who would be able to effectively keep them safe is a chance 
some victims are not willing to take.  Victims may have a range of emotions from embarrassment to fear.  This is due to a desire to protect the 
abuser from consequences, belief that there is little that will change.  The chronic danger with which a victims has lived can seem too large for 
even law-enforcement to help.  (In 2017, more law enforcement officers were shot responding to domestic abuse than any other type of firearm-
related fatality. [National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund])
In your experience, do victims lie to their own family members? Victims often work hard to hide the abuse in the relationship so that 
family members do not know.  This is due to the range of emotions from embarrassment to fear.  Victims at times attempt to protect the 
abuser from dislike/consequences much like Stockholm syndrome.  Abusers often direct the onus of the abuse to the victim’s behavior and 
over time a victim may come to believe this has some merit.  Essentially victims are told that they are the problem and this patterned message 
can cause the victim to believe this is true 
In your experience, do victims lie to medical professional when seeking care for injuries caused 
by domestic abuse? Victims often try and protect abusers from negative consequences while seeking 
medical intervention or explaining to others how an injury has occurred.  There is extensive shame for 
victims in their emotional and mental processing of the abuse.  Victims may know that they need medical 
treatment but are not ready to share to entire complicated, enmeshed dynamics of their life in exchange for 
fully informed medical treatment.  They may just want medical treatment.

In your experience, why to victims of domestic abuse lie about their abuse? Victims often 
withhold information about the abuse directed at them due to shame, embarrassment and fear.  The 
abuse “belongs” to the abuser and “happens” to the victims but often in our society, our language 
directs ownership of the abuse to the victim when discussing domestic abuse.  There are portions of 
victimization, such as coercive control that cannot be regulated by law yet have a significant impact 
in the dynamics of the abuse.  Mental abuse directs responsibility to the victims for the occurrence of 
abuse and is coercive.  This concept is hard for victims to process internally compounding the shame 
and promoting a misrepresentation of the abuse.

As you have thought through these questions, please consider conversing with a friend.

                                               ~ Debbie Matheson
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Help FVPC While You Shop for Groceries at Kroger

•  Register your Kroger card online at www.krogercommunityrewards.com   
•  Follow the directions online to select FVPC-our number is 81623
•  Swipe your registered Kroger Plus card when you shop
•  That’s It!

Now, each purchase you make with your card generates support for the work of FVPC. 
In 2017, FVPC earned $891 from your grocery shopping. Thank you all! 

It’s simple & hassle-free. Go ahead and enroll now and let’s get 200 households enrolled in 2018.
All participants must re-enroll each April. 

Remember



Young’s Jersey Dairy
6880 Springfield Xenia Rd, Yellow Springs, OH 45387

TICKET PRICES
 Individual   $20.00 
 Family-up to 4 members $50.00
 Family-up to 6 members $80.00
                includes food, ice cream and all-day activities 

Join us for food, ice 

cream and all day 

activity wrist bands 

to use for miniature 

golf, the driving 

range, batting cages, 

“MOOvers and 

Shakers”,  Cowvins’ 

Kiddie Corral, 

Cowvin’s Corny Maze 

and Cowvin’s Fast 

Slide.  

Plus, there will be 

other fun children’s 

activities held at the 

Picnic Shelter.

SUNDAY, AUGUST 12  •  1:00-4:00 PM

    Family Violence Prevention Center
(937)376-8526 or (937)426-6535

www.violencefreefutures.org

Michael’s House  
(937)641-5670  

www.michaelshousecac.org

PURCHASE TICKETS ONLINE
https://michaelshousefvpc.ticketleap.com/familyfunday/

FOR MORE INFORMATION



faithful youth leader 
graduates 
Marianna Gay joined our Youth 
Advisory Board in April of 2016, 
stating that she wanted to be part of 
an organization that educates and 
strives to end teen dating violence 
and domestic violence among 
teenagers.  

She brings her energy and her 
smile to all events she attends.  
She was a student at Beavercreek 
High School where she was active 
in choir and also her parish’s 
leadership ministry.  Marianna 
has helped with Walk-a-Mile in 
Their Shoes the last two years 
and our October candlelight vigils. 

Marianna has also held awareness events in her own high school including 
announcements and trivia contests during teen dating violence awareness 
month. She was always the first person to sign up for activities, whether it was 
being a server at a donor event or marching in the “We are The Majority Rally” 
each year to end teen drug use and violence (pictured here). Marianna’s last job 
as a YAB member was to recruit her sister, Monica, to take her place on the 
board in the fall. She will be attending Miami University in Oxford and we will 
miss her leadership. 

what can you do for 
the FVPC mission? 

A third party fundraiser is a 
community-organized event in 
which individuals, businesses, 
groups, or schools raise funds on 
behalf of a cause or charity. These 
are not hosted, organized, or paid 
for by the benefiting charities, but 
the proceeds generated form these 
third party fundraisers support the 
mission of such selected charity or 
cause. We can be your charity!

The benefits are endless to the 
non-profit organization! We have 
many things to do daily to protect 
those we serve and fundraising can 
be hard to squeeze in. Additionally, 
our funding streams are not always 
predictable and tend to require 
intense work for us to follow all the 
requirements. 

When community groups organize 
a special event and share the 
proceeds with us, we are blessed 
with the extra dollars to provide 
services and protect our vulnerable 
population while not overextending 
our limited resources. 

Recently, the Ladies Auxiliary 
Amvets 444 held raffles and gave 
$475 to our cause. This is an 
outstanding example of the efforts 
working for us. In just a couple 
of weeks, Pike Chiropractic and 
Therapy Center is holding the 2nd 
Annual Pike Cruise-In 2018, on July 
29 at 7391 Brandt Pike in Dayton. 
Pike Chiropractic is doing a great 
job promoting the event and we 
are very thankful for their energy on 
our behalf. 

To learn more or brainstorm with 
our staff about what you can do to 
support and spread the word about 
our life-changing services, please 
call in and talk to Jackie Bickel or 
Harmony Byrd. 

Material donations remain very    
important to us, but due to 
minimum storage area, we partner 
with Goodwill in Xenia and 
Beavercreek who accept your 
donations of clothing, household 
items, etc. for our benefit. 

Follow these easy steps: 
1) List your donations on their 
receipt. 2) Send your receipt in to 
FVPC by mail, in person or email. 

Certificates are then issued to FVPC 
based on these donations. Families 
use these certificates to purchase 
items they need when they get here 
and when they move out to their 
new violence free home. 

 

cleaning house?



 a super hero effort

The Seven Step inmate organization at the London Correctional Institution 
encourages inmates to rehabilitate themselves and give back to the community. 
They raise money through various food fundraisers for the inmate population 
throughout the year. In May, they donated $2,926 to the Family Violence 
Prevention Center of Greene County. 

giving back to FVPC

(L to R):Theodore Sloan, Sergio Powell, Craig Cann, Unit Manager, Charles Eades, 
Christopher Smith, Dwyane Harris, Clifford Fordney, John Knuckles, Hassani Young, 

Jackie Bickel from FVPC, Warden Norm Robinson and Sgt. Jeff Jones

Thanks to our Event Supporters 
Aqua Falls Bottled Water Company
Jeffrey and Diana Byrd
Can’t Stop Timing LTD
Judith M. Expo
Enterprise
Fresh Thyme
Greene Co. Board Of DD
Hope Springs Counseling Center, LLC
Jacob Alan Barker Foundation
Premier Health Partners
Jeff and Loree Roberts
TCN Behavioral Health
Trophy Sports Center
Paula Turner
Veterans Of Foreign Wars
Teresa A. Wiles
Xenia Walmart Supercenter

On Saturday, April 28th, hundreds 
of walkers and runners gathered 
at the Beavercreek High School 
for the Annual Superhero CAPE 
5K Walk/Run. FVPC partnered 
with Michael’s House, the Child 
Advocacy Center in Fairborn 
and both children-friendly service 
environments benefited from 
the donations. The mission of the 
run was to spread the message 
that child abuse is not ok, how to 
respond if you learn of child abuse 
and how to protect our children. 

Members of the Jacob Alan Barker Foundation after completing the Superhero 5K 

2018 FVPC Board 
of Trustees 

David P. Mesaros, President
Attorney, Mesaros Law Office 

Becka Perales, Vice President
Director, Workplace & Facilities 
Management Solutions Serco Inc.

Elaine Middlestetter, Secretary
Bellbrook City Council

Jerry Petrak, Treasurer
Former Mayor, City of Beavercreek

Eileen Austria, Past President
President, EFA Solutions, LLC 

Susan Bash
Retired, Premier Health

Dawn Cox
Director of Clinical Quality
Soin Medical Center and Greene 
Memorial Hospital

Al Cummings
Broker, HRI Commercial Realty

Solomon Hill
Assistant Professor, 
Central State University

Elise Huelskamp
Director, System Service Line Marketing
Premier Health

Ronald Lewis
Xenia Prosecuting Attorney

Marilyn McCauley
Owner, McManagement Group

April Moore
Attorney, Stephan & Stephan Law 
Group 

Patti Schwarztrauber
MSW, LISW 
Psychotherapist

Debbie Matheson
FVPC Executive Director

Emeritus Board
Susan Stiles, Founder
Carol Graff
Diane Phillips



Gold Sponsors
Bellbrook Methodist Church

Greene Memorial Hospital & Soin 
Medical Center

Silver Sponsors
Bill and Elaine Mercurio
Rick and Becka Perales

Silver Sponsors
Quanexus

Greene County Public Library
Steve and Eileen Austria
Jerry and Gerry Petrak
James and Susan Bash

Carroll Day and Rebecca Morgann
Mesaros Law Office

Allan Cummings and Julia Hall
Purple Sponsors

Quanexus
Greene County Public Library

Jerry Sutton and Sandy McHugh
Steve and Eileen Austria
Jerry and Gerry Petrak
James and Susan Bash

Carroll Day and Rebecca Morgann
Mesaros Law Office

Allan Cummings and Julia Hall
SERVATOOL

Clark State Community College
White Sponsors

Daniel and Tracey Austria
Houser Asphalt & Concrete

Jack and Barbara Gerbs
Dale and Linda Lange

Brad and Tami Montgomery
Donors

Adoption Link Inc.
Alley, Raymond and Christine

Anonymous
Artemis Center

As You Wish Handyman Services, LLC
Atkinson, Doug and Laura
Booher, Larry and Pamela

Brooks, Betty
Brown, Larry and Paula

Brubaker, Sandra
Buerger, Joyce and Robert

Bunn, Sandra and Wade Bunn
Butler, James and Melissa
Carlson, John and Erika

Coombs, Christopher and Barbara
Courtright, Glen and Sarah (Wildman)

Dicuirci, Michael and JoAnn
Egbert, Darryl and Shawn

Fishbain, Joyce
Friends Of Mike Henne

Garrett, John
Goodwin, William J.

Gorman, Anne L.
Gould, Dick

Greene Co. Domestic Relations Court
Gruber, Jana and Mark

Herre, Ron and Betty
Hildebrand, Ralph and Ruth

Hopkins, Chris and Lesley
Kalter, Linda

Keresoma, Jared and Christina
Kohnen, Richard

Koogler, Thomas and Amy

Krikke, Flo
LaFave, Jeff and Kira

LaMers, Tom and Evelyn
Long, Mary

Macqueen, Marianne
Magaw, Krista D

Martin, Cynthia and David
Martin, John and Mary Jo

Mathews, Karen
Mayer, Mike and Greta

McCauley, Marilyn
McChesney, Jack and Shirley
Mesaros, David and Katheryn

Miller, Barbara and Jesse
Neuhardt, David and Sharen Swartz

Newton, Brian and Jane
Oltmann, Beverly J.

Patten, Mary K.
Phillips, Dennis and Susan

Phillips, Ed and Diane
Porcino, Paul F

Reynolds, Roger and Macy
Rezabek, Jeffery S.

Roberts, Jeff and Loree
Rose, Thomas M

Siembab, Gary and Jackie
Siervogel, Renee Harber

Simpson, Nimfa and Jack
Skotko, Laura

Steininger, Tim and Vicki
Taft, Robert and Hope

The Flower Stop
The Hon. Carolyn & Mr Charles Destefani

Thoma, Gregory and Deborah
Tieber, Maxine
Tiffany, Barry P
Tobey, Diane

Tornichio, Adolfo
Trimble, David and Crystal
Vanover, Brian and Marie

Webster, Richard and Jennifer
Williams, Judith

Yellow Springs Brewery, LLC.
Live Auction Donors

Bash, James and Susan
Circa Boutique
Claxton, Ronald

Courtright, Glen and Sarah (Wildman)
Fillback, Scott

Hammond Stier Stadnicar
Heidelberg Distributing Company

Jamie’s Tire & Service
Johnson, David and Rachel

Kestrel Publications
Kiggins, Jenny and Timothy

LaSota, Frank and Susan
Matheson, Harold and Deborah

Mercurio, Bill and Elaine
Morrett, Greg

Nels, Al and Lorene
Novesl, Annette

SIBCO LTD Parking and Self Storage
Sugar Valley Golf Club
Taft, Robert and Hope

Thoma, Gregory and Deborah
Todd, Dick and Linda Bales-Todd

Wright State University Alumni Association
Yates, Gen and Mrs. Ron

Silent Auction Donors
Ali Industries, Inc.

Alley, Raymond and Christine
AppleBerry Creations

Arrow Wine & Spirits
As You Wish Handyman Services, LLC

Bagger Dave’s
Bakan Farm

Barb Fissell Private Dog Grooming
Batteries Plus Bulbs, Store #132

Beavercreek Golf Club
Bellbrook Canoe Rental

Bentino’s Pizza
Berns Garden Center

Blueberry Café
Buffalo Wild Wings

Bunn, Sandra and Wade Bunn
Carillon Historical Park

Cassano’s Inc.
Cherry House Café

Christopher’s Restaurant & Catering
Cincinnati Zoo

Clifton Opera House
Dayton Art Institute

Dayton Dragons
Decoy Art Studio

Dollywood
Dot’s Market

El Toro Mexican Bar & Grill
First Watch
First Watch

Garrison, David
Gerard, Anne
Gyro Delight

Holiday Inn Dayton-Fairborn
Indian Ripple Veterinary Clinic

Jennifer’s Touch
Kentucky Derby Museum

Klepinger, Robert
Knollwood Garden Center

LeMaster’s Hair Studio
Mall At Fairfield Commons

McIntosh’s Pub & Grub
Meadowlark Restaurant

Metcalf, Jeannie and Keith
Miami Valley Pottery

Middlestetter, Robert and Elaine
Morning Sun Florist

Our Family Soaps and Gifts
Phillips Companies

Phillips, Ed and Diane
Pizzazz For Hair
Reza’s Roast

Rhonda Morris Kretzer
Rising Star Casino & Resort

Romer’s Bar & Grill
Siebenthaler Garden Center

Spinoza’s
Springfield Art Museum

Stillwrights Distillery Fairborn
The Beach Waterpark

The Cheesecake Factory
The Market

The Westcott House
Tom’s Mulch

Tractor Supply Co.
Trader Joe’s

University Of Dayton Athletics
Walnut Grove Country Club

Weber, Connie
Wellington Grille

Western & Southern Open
White Mountain Honey Farm
Wilson Lawn Maintenance

Wright State University Bookstore
Wright State University’s Nutter Center

Xenia China Inn
Yellow Springs Brewery, LLC.

Yellow Springs Pottery
Zig Zag Gallery

Zoup! - Cornerstone

DENIMDiamonds&

Save the Date!
Friday, May 10th

2019 Uncommon Affair
Look for more details in future Messenger issues. 

On behalf of the FVPC Board of Trustees, we would like to 
thank our generous sponsors and donors for making the 2018 
Uncommon Affair such a success!



Gold Dove
Bellbrook United Methodist Church
London Correctional Institution
Reynolds and Reynolds Foundation	

Silver Dove
Greene Memorial Hospital & Soin 
    Medical Center
Ron and Betty Herre	
Colin and Nancy Kowalski
Bill and Elaine Mercurio
Mighty Fortress Lutheran Church
Rick and Becka Perales
Jerry Sutton and Sandy McHugh
United Way Of Greater Dayton
Andreas and Wetona Walchner
Zeta Phi Beta Sorority-Iota Mu Chapter

White Dove
Daniel and Tracey Austria
Steve and Eileen Austria 
James and Susan Bash
Mary Carter 
Clark State Community College
Corner Cupboard Charities Inc.
Allan Cummings and Julia Hall
Joan Dautel 
Phyllis Davis 
Carroll Day and Rebecca Morgann
First Lutheran Church
Greene Co. Board Of Developmental Disabilities
Greene Co. Public Library
Harold and Deborah Matheson
Mesaros Law Office 
Elsie Mommsen 
Montgomery Insurance and Investments 
Jerry and Gerry Petrak
Quanexus 
Alan Raney and Susan Stiles 
Reichley Insurance Agency, Inc. 
Ron Russell and Catherine Barber 
SERVATOOL 
Jerry and Patricia Smith
Maxine Tieber

The Women’s Fund Of The Miami Valley
Yellow Springs United Methodist Church

Member
Adoption Link Inc.
AmVets #444 Auxiliary
As You Wish Handyman Services, LLC
Doug and Laura Atkinson
Phillip and Pamela Barron
Bellbrook Lioness Club
James and Judith Beller
Luanne Blair
Amy Boland
Larry and Pamela Booher 
Dewitt and Noraetta Brehm
Betty Brooks
Larry and Paula Brown
Wade and Sandy Bunn
Joyce Buerger 
James and Melissa Butler 
John and Erika Carlson
Central State University Health & Wellness Center
Christopher and Barbara Coombs
Glen and Sarah Courtright 
Mike and Dot Cusack
Carolyn and Charles Destefani
Jerri DeVoe
Dot’s Bellbrook Market 
John and Judith Eckhart
Shawn and Darryl Egbert 
F-16 Alumni Association
Fairborn City Schools
Greg Fay 
Richard Firsdon
Joyce Fishbain 
John Garrett 
Jack and Barbara Gerbs 
William Goodwin
Kathryn Gorby
Anne Gorman
Dick Gould
Robert Hackett 
Harworth Tire & Auto 
Friends Of Mike Henne
Ralph and Ruth Hildebrand
Solomon Hill 
Phil and Teri Houston
Hollywood Gaming 
Chris and Lesley Hopkins
Houser Asphalt & Concrete
Elise and Scott Huelskamp
JB Mechanical 
Jacob Alan Barker Foundation 
Louise Jones
Kestrel Publications 
Kirkmont Presbyterian Church
Richard Kohnen
Thomas and Amy Koogler 
Flo Krikke
Kroger Company
Jeff and Kira LaFave
Tom and Evelyn LaMers 
Dale and Linda Lange
Laureate Omega Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi 
Rena Leatherman 
Beverly Longman
Loyal Order Of Moose #73
Mike and Greta Mayer 
Jack and Shirley McChesney 
Shannon and Philip Martin
Cynthia and David Martin
David and Katheryn Mesaros
Jere and Joanne Miller
Barb and Jesse Miller
Brad and Tami Montgomery
Janice Muskopf
Jerry and Nancy Nowak
David Neuhardt and Sharen Swartz Neuhardt
Brian and Jane Newton
Thomas and Deanna O’Diam 
Mary Patten 
Dennis and Susan Phillips
Ed and Diane Phillips 
Paul Porcino
Premier Health Partners 

Reynolds & Reynolds 
Roger and Macy Reynolds
Jeff and Loree Roberts
Laura Romesburg
Thomas Rose
Patti Schwarztrauber
Ralph and Sybil Shimovetz
Gary and Jackie Siembab
Renee Siervogel
Speedway LLC 
Stahl Vision, Inc.
Synchrony Financial
TCN Behavioral Health 
Bob and Hope Taft
Gregory and Deborah Thoma 
Barry Tiffany
Diane Tobey
Adolfo Tornichio
David and Crystal Trimble
Juliann Vann
Veterans of Foreign Wars #2402 
Geraldine Warner
Kay and Neil Webster 
Richard and Jennifer Webster 
Williams Family Revocable Living Trust
Yellow Springs Brewery, LLC.

Member
Raymond and Christine Alley 
Amazon Smile
Betty Brooks
Sandy Brubaker
Elizabeth Comer
Susie Crawford-Carter 
Mike and JoAnn Dicuirci 
Roy and Heidi Eastman 
Richard and Evelyne Ennis 
Ronald Evans
Steven and Sandra Forsythe 
GRC Wireless, Inc.
Nancy Gabbard 
Marlene Gagen 
Anne Gorman
Mary Graves 
Steve and Dianne Grome 
Jana and Mark Gruber
Lori Halley 
Ann and Ted Heckendorn
Kathy Jackson
Linda Kalter 
Taylor and Pam Kearney
Jane Keiffer
Jared and Christina Keresoma
Rebecca Kuder 
Anita Lashbrook
Dick and Gail Lewis
Mary Long 
Krista Magaw 
Mark French Antique Quilts
Lee and Vicki Morgan
Beverly Oltmann
Jeffery Rezabek
Rachel Scott 
Gary and Jackie Siembab 
Nimfa and Jack Simpson 
Laura Skotko 
John Sletten and Bethina Lang-Sletten
Michael and Sherry Smith
Joan Staloch 
Martin and Terri Spahr 
Sugar Creek Presbyterian Church
Synchrony Financial 
Maxine Tieber
Paula Turner 
United Way Of Clark, Champaign & Madison Counties
Brian and Marie Vanover
Target Corporation Employees
Donna Walker
Walmart Supercenter-Dayton
Walmart Supercenter-Xenia
Richard and Jennifer Webster

The 2018 Dove Giving Club

about the dove club 

For almost 20 years, the Dove 
Giving Club has recognized 
our most generous financial 
benefactors. Dove Club eligibility 
is based on the total amount of 
all tax-deductible financial gifts 
made or committed to during a 
given year. See the enclosed reply 
form for information on making a 
contribution at any level. 

If you are interested in becoming 
a donor and having your name 
added to our generous list of 
Dove Club members, contact our 
Development Coordinator at Jackie.
Bickel@ViolenceFreeFutures.org or 
call 376-8526 ext 107.  

At this time, we are pleased to 
recognize those individuals who 
have already committed to Dove 
Club level gifts for 2018.



In June, The God’s 
Chicks brought 

Dinner & a 
Carnival to the 

guests of our 
safe house. They 

always think of 
everything that will 

bring a smile to our 
clients’ faces!

“Fun with Flowers” lifts the spirit! Thank you to our volunteer 
Miss Barb for bringing in the flowers and creating beautiful 
arrangemments with our residents.

On this snowy April day, we 
ventured out and hung teal 
ribbons with helpful, local 
resource info for all Sexual 
Assault Survivors. 

FVPC Staff recognized Sexual Assault Awareness Month 
by wearing teal to the office.

Guests enjoyed great 
food, lots of fun and 
fellowship at the annual 
Denim and Diamonds 
Uncommon Affair that 
was held at the Greene 
Co. Fairgrounds on 
Friday, April 6, 2018

June brought several 
“Tuesdairy” events where 
kids learned how to milk 
a cow, feed a baby calf 
and make yummy treats 
like butter, ice cream and 
buttercream frosting.

FVPC Happenings Your time is 
valuable. To FVPC, 

it’s priceless! 
Many supportive groups and 
businesses chose to share their 
energy and time volunteering with 
the Family Violence Prevention 
Center. For example:

Teens from the Greene County 
Juvenile Court Community Service 
Program helped with the set-up 
and tear-down of our “Denim and 
Diamonds” fundraiser. 

Fifty Bellbrook HS football players 
and several mothers significantly 
added to the overall participation 
in the Teen Dating Violence 
Awareness event, “Walk-A-Mile” in 
2017.
 	
A group of employees from a local 
repainted several common areas 
and the rest rooms in our Shelter 
and Administration Building. 

Women from the God’s Chicks 
lovingly entertain our families, 
planning craft parties and themed 
meals for our residents. 

Recently, Xenia Chrome Divas 
hosted their annual poker run 
benefiting victims served at FVPC. 
 	
These are only a few examples of 
community members stepping up 
to make a difference with their 
time and talents. There many more 
individuals, including volunteers 
that dedicate their time each 
week, supporting the residents 
and staff, by grocery shopping, 
cooking, cleaning, and playing 
with the children.      

If you are interested in participating 
in a volunteer project, as an 
individual or as part of a group 
that you belong to, please 
contact Harmony Byrd at FVPC: 
937-376-8526 or harmony.byrd@
violencefreefutures.org.



Items received from our “wish list” help stretch our safe house dollars. 
Currently, we need the following: 

• Regular Size Shampoo/Conditioner	 • Dryer Sheets
• Deoderant			   • Bar Soap
• Regular Size Body Wash & Lotion	 • Floor Dusting Cloth Refills 
• African American Hair Products	 • Car Seats-Infant & Toddler
• Hairbrushes/Combs		  • Pillow Cases -new & neutral
• Storage Totes			   • Sheets -Twin, Toddler, Crib
• Glass & Bathroom Cleaners		 • Trash Bags-13 & 55 gallons 
• HE Laundry Detergent		  • Bathroom Trash Cans
• 9”x12” Manilla Envelopes		  • Sticky note pads
• Diapers- Size 5 & 6 		  • Pack ‘n Play 
• Used Cell Phones, Smartphones, IPods, IPads

*We no longer accept ink cartridges

Donations are accepted M-F from 10am-4pm by appointment by calling 937-375-8526.
 Larger donations such as furniture and appliances are needed on occasion.

Wish List

846 U.S. Route 68 South 
Xenia, Ohio  45385 
937-999-6363 
www.deanslandscaping.net

       380 Bellbrook Avenue
       Xenia, OH 45385
                   RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
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Thank You

Like Family Violence Prevention Center on Facebook
Follow us on Pinterest @  Family Violence Prevention Center of Greene County

and
familyviolencepreventioncenter on Instagram

PHONE NUMBERS
24-Hour Support Hotline

372-4552 or 426-2334

Administrative Concerns
376-8526 or 426-6535

www.violencefreefutures.org


